
FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL/CUMBERLAND

COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

SPECIAL JOINT MEETING

CROWN CENTER, HOSPITALITY SUITE

1960 COLISEUM DRIVE

OCTOBER 10, 2006

8:00 A.M.

Present:
Mayor Tony Chavonne

Council Members Keith A. Bates, Sr. (District 1); Charles E. Evans (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Lois A. Kirby (District 5); Paul Williams (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7); Juanita Gonzalez (District 8); Wesley A. Meredith (District 9)

Commissioners Billy R. King, Chairman; Kenneth S. Edge, Vice Chairman; Talmage S. Baggett, Jr.; J. Breeden Blackwell; Dr. Jeannette M. Council; Diane Wheatley
Absent:
Dr. John T. Henley, Jr.
Others Present:
Kyle Sonnenberg, Acting City Manager

Karen M. McDonald, City Attorney


Stanley Victrum, Assistant City Manager


Doug Hewitt, Management Services Director


Mick Noland, PWC Chief Operations Officer


James Martin, County Manager


Juanita Pilgrim, Deputy County Manager


Grainger Barrett, County Attorney


Cliff Spiller, Assistant County Manager


Tom Lloyd, County Planning and Inspections Director


John Gillis, County Planning Board


Sara VanderClute, County Public Information Officer


Marsha Fogle, County Clerk


Candice H. White, City Clerk


Members of the Press

The following items were presented:

1.
Call to Order

Mayor Chavonne and Chairman King called the meeting to order.


2.
Consideration of a Closed Session to Discuss an Economic Development Matter [NCGS 143-318.1(a)(4)]

Commissioner Baggett stated Item 2 had been added at his request and at this point he would like the item removed.

MOTION:
Commissioner Baggett and Council Member Worthy moved to remove Item 2 from the agenda.    

SECOND:
Commissioner Edge and Mayor Pro Tem Massey 

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS (10-0)
3.
Discussion Regarding the City Developing Zoning Compatible with the County’s R40 in the Newly Annexed Areas


Commissioner Baggett expressed his concern that the City did not have zoning compatible with the County’s R40 and stated the County would benefit if the City had an R40 type or less dense zoning. Commissioner Baggett urged the City to give special consideration to a less dense zoning and stated it would not necessarily be used in every case, but should be reserved for special applications such as large projects similar to those coming up regarding the Koenig property.    

4.
Discussion of Sewer Extension Policy

Mr. Sonnenberg, Acting City Manager, reported that PWC staff continues to work on maps for sewer extension master plans which will be brought to everyone when completed. Mr. Noland, PWC, stated preliminary information and recommendations should be available from the firm assisting with the plan in three to four weeks. Discussion ensued regarding infrastructure locations and agreed on policies being crafted into the plan.  Mr. Lloyd, County Planning and Inspections Director, stated some of the issues could be discussed with PWC at the core group level without the maps to expedite matters.  

5.
Discussion/Update of Transit System Feasibility Study

Council Member Bates reported that the City Council had approved sending a letter requesting the State to conduct a regional transit system feasibility study.  Council Member Meredith asked if there was consensus between both elected bodies to conduct the feasibility study.  Discussion ensued regarding unknown costs associated with implementing a plan, funding sources and prioritization of capital needs. Commissioner Blackwell stated the Commissioners unanimously support the feasibility study.   

6.
Discussion in Government Consolidation Study

Commissioner Blackwell reported the consultant had talked with both City and County officials and is waiting on documentation from both bodies. Commissioner Blackwell stated the next step will be a videoconference at FTCC put together by the consultants and everyone will be notified when the date is set.   

7.
Discussion of Storm Water Management Issues

Mayor Chavonne stated the City is looking at $43 million in storm water improvements and a possible increase in the storm water fee to address some of its problems.  Mr. Grainger Barrett, County Attorney, stated there have been several meetings at the staff level and direction is needed from both boards.  Mr. Barrett spoke at length regarding Phase I and Phase II requirements.  Council Member Bates stated the City is looking at its ordinances, building standards under the current ordinances and revising current policies.  Council Member Worthy stated the City may need to revisit its funding to redirect it for better use.  Mr. Martin reported that a feasibility study of major drainage issues in the Locks Creek area near I95 South will cost $300,000.00 and the issue that will follow will be how to fund corrective measures.  

8. BRAC Update

Commissioner King stated a request had been submitted for a $1.2 million grant to fund a growth management plan that will include eleven surrounding counties.  Discussion ensued regarding the local and regional impact of BRAC on education and housing and local and regional efforts to include the participation of different business entities in future discussions. 

9.
Other Business


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

______________________________

CANDICE H. WHITE




ANTHONY G. CHAVONNE
City Clerk





Mayor
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